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3rd September 2021 

Dear Parent/Carer,  

Back to School/ COVID-19 Update   

I trust you had an enjoyable summer and hope this letter finds you well.  We are very much looking forward 

to seeing you all next Wednesday, 8 September, as we begin our new academic year.   

This letter is to remind you of our ‘back to school’ arrangements, considering the government’s latest COVID 
19 guidance. The latest guidance can be found at:  https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/actions-

for-schools-during-the-coronavirus-outbreak  

 Pupils from reception to year 6 will start lessons at 8.55 am and finish school at 3.20 pm.  

 Nursery pupils will start at 8.45 am and finish at 11.45 am  

 Parents/carers and pupils will be able to access school through all the gates at the front of school 
and the previous ‘one-way’ system will no longer be in place.  

 “Bubbles” will no longer be in place and we will revert to mixing of class groups where appropriate, 
such as break times, after school clubs and during curriculum activities.   

 We will be resuming many of our ‘traditional’ school events and activities, such as whole school 

assemblies, and look forward to being able to welcome parents/carers back into school to share in 
important celebrations.  

 Our usual lunchtime arrangements will resume where pupils will eat with their classmates in the 

dinner hall.  

 Pupils will no longer be required to self-isolate if they have been in contact with somebody who has 

tested positive for COVID 19. Contact tracing will be taken over by NHS Test and Trace, so we will no 
longer undertake this task in response to a positive case in school.   

 If your child displays symptoms, we will request that they self-isolate until the results of a PCR test 

are known.  

 Access to the school office, is now available for face to face queries, however, we would also sti ll 
welcome communication via telephone and email.   

 Breakfast club will be up and running from Wednesday pupils will be able to attend from 8.00 am. 
This will now be in the small hall. Please ensure you book your child a place through the school 
admin team.  

 After school clubs will be up and running in the next few weeks. Further details about the different 
clubs will be sent included in our school newsletter at a later date.  

 Elements that are unchanged:  

 Our vigilance towards good hand-hygiene and good ventilation in all learning spaces will continue to 
further mitigate the spread of COVID 19.  

 If your child tests positive for COVID 19, they will still need to isolate for the recommended period 
(NHS will advise).  

 Adults or children may still choose to wear a face mask if they wish in school.   

 A positive LFD result will also continue to lead to self-isolation whilst an individual is awaiting a 
confirmatory PCR test.   



It is worth remembering that The Royal College of Paediatrics and Child Health have made it clear that the 
overwhelming majority of children and young people still have no symptoms or will only suffer a very mild 
form of the illness. I would like to reassure you that we will continue to treat COVID 19 as serious and as 

such, our rigorous approach to our on-going hygiene measures will continue.    

We are very much looking forward to the return of all of our pupils on Wednesday 8th September 2021 and 

to a fantastic year of wonderful learning opportunities and events!   

As Headteacher I greatly appreciate your continued support. As always, should you have any queries please 

contact school via admin@rookeries.patrust.org.uk or by phone on 01977600368  

Yours faithfully,  

 

Richard Grogan 

Headteacher 

  
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 


